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Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Thursday, September 18, 2014
I. Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 9:05 am.
II. Roll Call
Tim Anders, Shirley Griffiths, Jill Cooper, Erica Allbee, Valerie Orcutt, Adam Chant, Chenin Dow, Steve Eglash, Sharon Giannini, Justin Lane, Myrle McLernon, Bob Turner
III. Approval of Minutes
Myrle McLernon moved to approve the meeting minutes of August 21, 2014.  Adam Chant seconded the motion; it passed unanimously.
IV. New Business

1. Metrolink Station

The Board engaged in an in-depth discussion with Vice Mayor Marvin Crist and City Manager Mark Bozigian regarding the proposed closure of the Downtown Lancaster Metrolink Station and proposed relocation to an area in the vicinity of Avenue D.  Various members of the Board voiced their concerns regarding the transient population downtown and how it affects commerce in the downtown district, with a particular focus on downtown services that draw transients from out of the area via Metrolink. The Board came to the consensus that closing the existing Metrolink Station and relocating it, as well as relocating key services for the homeless to an area where there is no adverse effect on businesses or residents, is in the best interest of the downtown district as a whole.  Sharon Giannini moved that the Association write a letter to the Lancaster City Council in support of the proposed closure and relocation plans.  Valerie Orcutt seconded this motion, and it passed unanimously.
2. Discussion of Limiting Use Types

The Board briefly discussed working with the City to establish limitations on certain use types that are outside the target tenant mix for the downtown area.  Limits may include hard numbers (i.e., no more than three of a certain use type) or distance limitations.  Myrle McLernon, Erica Allbee, and Chenin Dow will meet with representatives of the City’s Planning Department to discuss further.
3. Budget Adjustment

Myrle McLernon moved to reallocate up to 15% of the Marketing & Promotions budget outlined in the PBID Management District Plan to the Clean & Safe and Administration & Advocacy budgets as needed.  Adam Chant seconded this motion, which passed unanimously.
4. Budget

Jill Cooper moved to approve the proposed budget for the remainder of the 2014 fiscal year.  Sharon Giannini seconded this motion, which was approved unanimously.
V. Reports
1. Executive Director’s Report
Kat Ladniak provided an update regarding Small Business Saturday planning.
Board Committees

2. Clean & Safe Committee

     A.   Committee Status Update

Myrle McLernon discussed investing in murals and bike racks in the 2015 fiscal year.
     B.   Homeless Efforts Status Update

Erica Allbee and Public Safety personnel have continued the homeless survey. 
3. Marketing & Promotions Committee

A. Committee Status Update

A number or marketing efforts are upcoming during the holiday season, including various forms of advertising, Small Business Saturday, and Santa’s Village.
VI. Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 11:04 am. 
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